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IMPORTANT PARISH MEETING

Tuesday 8 September, 7.45 for 8.00pm

All parishioners are warmly encouraged to attend
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THE CHURCH OF ST NICHOLAS

Rector	 	 Canon Martyn Griffiths
St Mary’s, Henley		  The Rectory, Hart Street
St Nicholas, Remenham	 Henley-on-Thames, Oxon
		  Tel:  577340

Churchwardens	 	 M Dowsett 	 Tel:  575711
	 	 Charlotte Every	 Tel:  07973 798071
		                      churchwarden@remenhamparish.org.uk

Treasurer	 	 N Gray	 Tel:  01491 572024
Secretary	 	 Mrs R Palethorpe	 Tel:  01344 449385

Sidesmen	 1st Sunday	 A G Duckett	 Mrs R Duckett
	 2nd Sunday	 J A H West	 Mrs S West
	 3rd Sunday	 P Forrester	 C Every
	 4th Sunday	 M J Dowsett	 Mrs E Dowsett 
	 5th Sunday	 G Palethorpe	 Mrs R Palethorpe

NORMAL SERVICES

11.15am	 Matins (BCP)	 	 First Sunday
11.15am	 Holy Communion (BCP)	 Second Sunday
11.15am	 Matins (BCP)	 	 Third Sunday
11.15am	 Holy Communion (BCP)	 Fourth Sunday
11.15am	 Matins (BCP)	 	 Fifth Sunday

The Rector is happy to visit parishioners and members of the congregation.  
Monday is normally the Rector’s day off, except for emergencies.

Parish Office:  Mon & Tue 9.30am-12.30pm, Wed & Fri 9.30am-4.30pm
Tel: 01491 577340, email:  office.hwr@lineone.net

}

HARVEST FESTIVAL SERVICE

St Nicholas
11.15am - Sunday, 4th October 2015
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NEWSLETTER DEADLINES FOR 2015

Months		  Deadlines for			   Approx. Dates
			   Contributors			   for Distributors

Mar-Apr	 	 Friday 20 Feb	 	 	 Friday 27 Feb
May-June	 	 Friday 24 April	 	 	 Friday 1 May
July-Aug	 	 Friday 19 June	 	 	 Friday 26 June
Sept-Oct	 	 Friday 14 August	 	 	 Friday 21 August
Nov-Dec		  Friday 23 October		  Friday 30 October
Jan-Feb 2016 	 	 Friday 1 Jan 2016 	 	 Friday 8 Jan 2016

REMENHAM PARISH COUNCIL
John Halsall (Chairman), Cherwell, Remenham Lane, Berks, RG9 3DB
	
Richard Fletcher (Vice Chairman), Rivertrees, Wargrave Road, Remenham, RG9 3JD,
	
Alison Barraclough, Hedgerley, Aston Ferry Lane, Remenham, Berks, RG9 3DH. 
	
Peter Grace, 11 Remenham Hill, Henley-on-Thames. RG9 3EE
	
Sue Laing, Home Farm, Remenham Lane, Henley-on-Thames RG9 2LS
	
John Merkel, The Green Cottage, Wargrave Road, Remenham, RG9 3HX
	
Darrel Poulos, 231 Greys Road, Henley-on-Thames, Oxon, RG9 1QN

Parish Clerk: 	 Paul Sermon, Remenham Parish Council, PO Box 4748,
	 Henley on Thames RG9 9DH 
	 	 Tel: 01491 412908, email: remenhampc@btinternet.com or
		  clerk@remenhamparish.org.uk

The Parish Council meetings are held on the second Tuesday in the month at 8.00pm in the 
Parish Hall, except on the evening of the Annual Parish Meeting (usually in May) when it is 
beforehand. There is no meeting in August.

BOROUGH COUNCILLOR FOR REMENHAM and WARGRAVE
Cllr John Halsall, cherwell@btinternet.com, 01491 576190. Cherwell, Remenham Lane, 
Henley-on-Thames, Oxon, RG9 3DB

NEWSLETTER EDITOR
Felicity Rutland, Riverway, Remenham Lane, Henley-on-Thames RG9 2LR, 
email: newsletter@remenhamparish.org.uk
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REMENHAM PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

Canon Martyn Griffiths	 	 	 Rector
Mike Dowsett	 	 	 	 Churchwarden
Charlotte Every	 	 	 	 Churchwarden
Ruth Palethorpe				    Secretary
Nigel Gray				    Treasurer

Eileen Dowsett, Sue Laing, Kim Murray Cox, Glen Palethorpe, Anthea Prescot, Leslie Prescot, 
Anthony West, Hugh Whitfield 

CHURCH CLEANING
September	 	 Charlotte Every
October		 	 Sarah West	 	 Judy Bate

ALTAR FLOWERS
September		  Sarah West		  Sally Daniels
October			  Jenny Law		  Gini Forrester

PARISH REGISTER
Holy Baptism
12 July	 	 Frederick James
	 	 Oliver George D’Arcy

Holy Matrimony
18 July	 	 Danielle Botting and Oliver Collis

REMENHAM PARISH HALL COMMITTEE
	 	 email address: parishhall@remenhamparish.org.uk
Fr. Martyn Griffiths, Chairman	
Ann Burley, Secretary. 		
Nigel Gray, Treasurer		
Peter Grace			 
Alison Barraclough,		
Helen Rosier			 
Liz Cope			 
Pat Sly				  
Jayne Gray			 
Allan Henderson	 	



6

PARISH DIARY (See articles for more information)

September
	 5th	 2.30pm	 Remenham Country Fayre and Produce Show, Parish Hall and Garden 	
5th-6th	 Various	 Henley Film Festival, Regal Cinema
	 8th	 6.30pm	 Parish Council Meeting, Parish Hall
	 8th	 8.00pm	 Parish Meeting, Parish Hall with Sir Steve Redgrave and Charlotte Geeves
	14th	 2.30pm	 W.I. meeting in the Parish Hall, talk Graham Horn (Kennet & Avon Canal)
	25th	7.00/7.30pm	 Remenham VE Style Dinner Dance, Parish Hall
	28th	 Various	 Start of Henley Literary Festival

October
	1st-4th	 Various	 Henley Literary Festival continues
	 9th	 7.30pm	 Harvest Supper, Parish Hall
	 9th	7.30/8.00pm	 Cricket Club Sportsmen’s Dinner, Phyllis Court
	13th	 8.00pm	 Parish Council Meeting, Parish Hall

November
	19th/20th/21st	 	 Remenham Thespians, Parish Hall

EDITORIAL
Not much room for editorial this time!  There is a lot to include in the Newsletter as the next 
two months are action-packed in the parish, especially in the first week of September.

First is the annual Fayre on Saturday 5 September, such a wonderfully typical English Village 
event with something for everyone. Also that weekend there is our very own Jo 
Southwell’s second Henley Film Festival.  This is closely followed by an important 
Parish Meeting on Tuesday 8 September when we shall have the opportunity to 
meet and consult with Charlotte Geeves and Sir Steve Redgrave, representing Henley Festival 
and Henley Royal Regatta respectively (probably the two events in Remenham which have the 
most impact on our lives in the village). There will also be an update on the Neighbourhood 
plan and explanation of the questionnaire about this that you will all be invited to complete in 
due course.

Then there’s the VE style Dinner Dance on 25 September, which sounds wonderful, and the 
Harvest Supper on 9 October.  Put all the dates in your diary and buy your tickets now!

Felicity
newsletter@remenhamparish.org.uk

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The draft Neighbourhood Plan can be seen under the Remenham Parish Council tab on the 
website - http://www.remenhamparish.org.uk/remenham-parish-council/neighbourhood-
plan.  Comments are encouraged and a number have already been received. All further 
comments welcome to clerk@remenhamparish.org.uk.  The process of consultation will 
take place over the next year, including a questionnaire to all parishioners.
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REMENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Autumn 
It seems just a moment ago that summer started. I hope that it was good for you. Please let 
me know of any concerns that you may have had with any of the events. There are a series of 
meetings at which your concerns can be addressed. 

Meeting on September 8th
Unusually we are holding a Parish Meeting on September 8th at 8.00pm. We will hold the 
parish council meeting before at 6.30pm; you are welcome to attend. The purpose of the 
Parish Meeting is to introduce Charlotte Geeves, the new Chief Executive of the Henley 
Festival, Sir Steve Redgrave the new Chairman of Henley Royal Regatta Committee of 
Management, the questionnaire for the Parish Plan, the Parish Council’s Highways initiative 
and AOB. We will be supplying refreshments.

Please come as it should be enjoyable and informative. 

Roads
The lanes were finally repaired but the surface dressing is still to be done. 

Highways Initiative
Currently, I am the deputy executive member of WBC for Highways and Planning with the 
principle responsibility for Highways. As such it an ideal opportunity to address our highways 
issue, particularly as David Nimmo-Smith is the county councillor and district councillor for 
Henley as well as being the leader of the Conservative Group in Henley Town.

The initiative is multi-facetted and seeks to review the traffic orders for events, lower the 
speed on the lanes, address the traffic flow before and after events and to try to address 
the lights on the bridge. We have set up a meeting between WBC and OCC for September. 
We need as much help as we can get to persuade those queuing on Remenham Hill that it 
is OCC who is to blame. To help would be to participate in the campaign writing to various 
newspapers, blogs, MPs, County Councillors as well as leafleting those waiting. If you are 
prepared to help please let me know – we need everybody in the village ideally! 
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Road Planting on Remenham Hill
Disappointingly (to me) WBC surveyed the pavement and verge on the house side of the 
Hill and suggested that it may be difficult to plant that side due to buried services. However, 
they will review this with detailed mapping and will let us know what if anything we can do. 
However, it was suggested we may consider approaching homeowners and planting, with 
their permission, within their gardens to achieve the same end.

It was however pointed out if the ambition is to slow traffic some judicious planting on the 
Park Place side of the road would create an aspect which may help.

Henley Royal Regatta
Whilst I have yet to see the statistics, I understand crime figures were low.

John Halsall
Chairman Remenham Parish Council

Councillor Wokingham Borough Council

 
HARVEST SUPPER, PARISH HALL 

FRIDAY 9 OCTOBER 7.30pm for 8.00pm 
Tickets £12.00 

 
Tickets from Charlotte Every 07973 798071  
churchwarden@remenhamparish.org.uk  

and Mike Dowsett 575711 
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REMENHAM PARISH COUNCIL 
PO Box 4748, Henley on Thames RG9 3ET 

 01491 412908   remenhampc@btinternet.com 

 

 
Parish Hall, Remenham 

Tuesday 8th September 2015 at 8.00pm  
(preceded at 7:45pm by refreshments) 

 
 

Agenda 
 

1. Chairman’s Introduction to Neighbourhood Plan 
2. Highways Initiative 
3. Charlotte Geeves (Henley Festival) 
4. Sir Steve Redgrave (Henley Royal Regatta) 
5. Comments from the floor* 
6. Any other business 

 
  

*All residents are warmly encouraged to attend and to speak. 
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REMENHAM VE STYLE DINNER DANCE
FRIDAY 25 SEPTEMBER

In this year that celebrates the 70th anniversary of VE 
day, Remenham is holding a VE style dinner dance in 
the Parish Hall on Friday 25 September with musical 

entertainment, supper and as much dancing as you can 
cope with.

Tickets are now available at £20 a  head to include supper (sausage and mash and fruit 
crumble). Vintage dress optional.

Book now from Ann Burley by e mail on VE@stablehouse.org  or by phone to 01491 578859.

CHRISTMAS CAROL SERVICE

If anyone is interested in joining the choir for the annual candlelit carol service at 
St Nicholas church please let me know.  For the last two tears we have set a very high 
standard but we could do with a few more experienced Alto and male voices.  Please 
contact me as soon as possible if you are interested as we are beginning to think about 
rehearsals.

Felicity Rutland
felicity.rutland@dsl.pipex.com
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To advertise in the Remenham Newsletter
(6 issues over 12 months)

	 Half Page:	 £65.00
	 Quarter Page:	 £32.50
	 One Eighth Page:	 £16.25

Contact:  Jo Morgan 
Tel: 01491 575186, Email: jo@realorganic.co.uk

REMENHAM WOMEN’S INSTITUTE

Two lovely Summer treats for Remenham W.I.

JULY
On 28 July about 30 members and friends went by coach to Royal Holloway College in Egham. 
This extraordinary chateau-style building was the vision of Thomas Holloway, a Victorian 
tycoon whose fortune was made from ointment and pills that he claimed would cure almost 
anything (needless to say a spurious claim!). Nevertheless, through extensive advertising 
and promotion he made a vast fortune. Influenced by Matthew Vassar who built the first 
college for women in the United States, Holloway decided to fund a similar college in this 
country. Thus Royal Holloway College was built, and opened by Queen Victoria in 1886. 
Starting with 28 students it now has over 8000! The guide, Richard Williams was splendid, 
telling the amazing story of the self-made entrepreneur, his spectacular ambition and 
vision. Remenham’s secretary Enid Light added fascinating additional information as she is 
an Honorary Fellow of the College. A delicious lunch was served in the magnificent picture 
gallery – sitting with so many Victorian masterpieces was a memorable experience!

Thanks to Anne Francis and Enid Light for arranging such a very special day.

AUGUST
The second Summer treat was a delightful tea party at Marsh Mills House, hosted by George 
and Sheila Constantinidi, beginning with boat trips on the river followed by a grand tea with 
sandwiches, scones and tempting cakes set out in the dining room. Everyone tucked in with 
gusto and it was all much enjoyed. Finally a raffle with great prizes ended a happy afternoon.

The next meeting is on Monday 14 September at the Parish Hall at 2.30pm. The speaker, 
Graham Horn will talk on ‘The History and Renovation of the Kennet & Avon Canal’. Visitors 
are, as always, very, very welcome.

Judy Fraser

Please also see the W.I. promotional flyer enclosed with this newsletter.
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REMENHAM COUNTRY FAYRE
Saturday, 5th September - 2.30 – 5.00pm

Remenham Parish Hall and Garden

We are looking forward to seeing everybody. Please note timings are 2:30pm to 5:00pm.

This is certainly one event of the year not to be missed and the theme this year is the 1940’s.   
There will be a multitude of games for children and adults, flower and produce 
competitions, bric-a-brac, cake stall, teas and cakes, a bar and BBQ and a dog show!! So as 
you can see we have events for all your family, friends and the family dog!  Details of the 
produce competition and entry form are on the back page of this Newsletter.  

We have a few requests from the Fayre Committee:
 

1.   Please could all volunteers (lots please!) call Liz Cope on 0771 462 1140 asap and leave a 
message with details.
2.    Please can all cakes and produce for sale on the day be delivered to the hall at 10.00am 
on Saturday 5th September.
3.    2.15 pm is the latest time to register your dog/dogs for the competition which  will be 
run by Melanie Healey who runs classes throughout the year at Remenham Village Hall
(@ http://healeyshounds.co.uk)
4.    2.30 pm is the latest time to register your items for the produce competition please. 
5.    Details will be given on the day for children to enter the drawing competition.
6.    There will be free supervised parking available on the Copas land - sign posts will guide 
the way.
7.    All bric-a-brac  can be delivered to Pat Sly’s (Old Blades) at any time. 

 

 

 

 

Wanted 
Cakes 

Jams 

Garden Produce 

Bric-a-brac 

Please bring 
to the Village 

Hall from 
10am on 

Saturday, 5th 
September 

Remenham Fayre needs you! 
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Remenham Fayre 

Saturday 5th September 2015 

Remenham Parish Hall 

Adults £1    Children free 

 

2:15 Registration for dog show 

2:30 Fayre opens  

Dog show – best village pooch, best trick, best sausage 
catcher 

Produce show closes for judging 

3:30 Children’s races 

4:15 Tug of war 

4:45 Announcement of raffle, lucky programme, produce show 
and children’s colouring competition winners 

All afternoon: WI teas, barbeque, stalls and games. 
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As promised previously, there is now room to include Jim Bland’s tribute to Peter Sly. Editor

TRIBUTE TO PETER SLY (3rd November 1929--9th March 2015)

To the parishioners of Remenham, there seemed to be at least three Peter Slys.

First, the blustering, joshing character dealing out baffling quips or delivering carefully crafted 
sagas at village gatherings.

The second Peter was reputed to speak Latin (probably with a Welsh accent), do The Times 
Cryptic crossword in a flash and to be a pernickety grammarian. He must have been a useful 
occasional ‘second opinion’ for his wife Pat who cajoled contributors and distributors and then 
organised and produced The Remenham Newsletter effectively single handed for 25 years.

The third Peter, together with Pat, were a dynamic pair who motivated Remenham by making 
things happen such as village functions, and in the 1990’s, maintaining the church and parish 
hall. Most striking of all, they helped people; they took Fred of the Flower Pot into their 
house and cared for him as he neared his end. Similarly they eased the last months of Teddy 
Selwyn’s life when he fell on hard times.

Peter once told me three facts about his early life. As a young boy he saw the Crystal 
Palace as it burned down in 1936 and about 12 years later, in spite of WW2 disruption of 
his schooling in London, Sussex and Wales, he was awarded an exhibition to St Catharine’s 
College, Cambridge. Surprisingly, instead of taking up the award after his stint as a conscript, 
he opted to stay and serve in the army where his career blossomed. He didn’t say what his 
role was as a senior officer. It was a time when many National Servicemen of Peter’s vintage 
were called on to defend the UK and Europe as the Cold War unfolded or to deal with the 
consequences of the ‘wind of change’ overseas.

The village has lost a memorable character. Our thoughts go out to Pat and their family whose 
loss must be so much greater.

Jim Bland, Matson Drive, Remenham
March 2015

ARTICLES FOR THE NEWSLETTER

Do please keep sending any interesting/topical items for possible inclusion in 
the Newsletter to the Editor, Felicity Rutland, preferably by email to newsletter@
remenhamparish.org.uk. The editorial team reserves the right to edit, amend, précis or 
reject articles, and those included in the Newsletter do not necessarily represent the views 
of the Editor.
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LOCAL ENTREPRENEURS

The newsletter is very keen to support the businesses and initiatives of people in the village, 
and we are pleased to tell you about Tina Jacobs’ new Yoga classes and Jo Southwell’s Film 
Festival.

ABSOLUTE BEGINNERS YOGA AT THE CRICKET CLUB

Tina Jacobs who lives in Remenham is one of the most experienced yoga teachers in the 
Henley area - she’s been teaching for nine years and practicing for fifteen. She is starting a  
brand new ‘Absolute Beginners’ class on 24th September at Henley Cricket Club Pavilion from 
9.30 – 11.00 am.

Yoga has so many benefits;  lower blood pressure, increased strength and bone density 
and reduced anxiety. That should be enough to get most people on the mat!  But there 
are some interesting myths around yoga that can stop people giving it a try; it's slow and 
boring, it's only effective if practised at speed in 90C heat, it's just for girls and, most 
common of all – yoga is for people who are flexible. The truth is that there is will be a class 
to suit you whatever your body type or temperament. Yoga develops strength, balance and 
concentration as well as flexibility. Being flexible happens because you practice yoga – it’s not 
a prerequisite! All yoga styles create a feeling of lightness, ease and relaxation but to get the 
most benefit, and the most enjoyment, you need to find a class that suits you. 

Tina qualified with The British Wheel of Yoga after a four year diploma course and continues 
to study anatomy, structural integration and mindfulness – bringing these into her teaching. 
Tina teaches Hatha yoga and is influenced by the work of Italian teacher Vanda Scaravelli who 
encouraged work with breath and gravity to release the spine and so the whole body. 

You can book the introductory course of 6 lessons for £48 then decide whether to continue. 
Limited to 12 places. See also the advertisement on page 19.

More details at www.yogahenley.co.uk or call 07703190523 to book your place.

HENLEY FILM FESTIVAL
Jo Southwell from Aston, who has already successfully established the Henley Fringe Festival, 
is making a considerable name for herself in the world of film.  Her second Henley Film 
Festival takes place over the first weekend in September at the Regal Cinema. See also the 
flyer opposite.



17

Bringing Film to Henley  
 

HENLEY FILM FESTIVAL 
 

 
For the second year, Jo Southwell is bringing a selection of hand picked short films to 
Henley on Thames. In addition, "We have a UK preview of a feature film called 
CONTAINMENT - which also stars a local boy who began his acting career at The Henley 
Youth Theatre." 
 
The films screen at The Regal PictureHouse over 5th-6th September. To book your 
tickets goto www.henleyfringe.org 
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HENLEY POLICE STATION
4 Greys Road, Henley-on-Thames RG9 1LR

Opening Times
	 	 Monday-Friday inclusive	 09.00-17.00
	 	 Closed for lunch:	 	 13.00-13.40

Closed Saturday and Sunday

Twyford Neighbourhood PoliceTeam
18 Station Road, Twyford RG10 9NT

Call 101 for non-emergency matters
Email: Jacqueline.Daniels@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk

Thames Valley Alerts 
Thames Valley Alerts is the system for receiving crime and policing updates
for your area. To sign up to receive alerts visit www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk

REMENHAM PARISH WEBSITE - www.remenhamparish.org.uk

The Remenham Parish Website is a collaboration between St Nicholas’ Church, the Parish Hall 
and the Parish Council. We hope you are enjoying looking at it and find it useful.

We receive lots of hits to the site: the statistics for July 2015 were - 2283 unique visitors and 
5110 pages viewed. Our busiest days were 7th and 21st July. We also had 59 views of the 
Thames Valley Alerts so we will keep these updated as we get them.

Please keep sending event dates and information and any pictures/content that you think we 
could use. This Autumn we are going to focus on the History section with the help of Connor 
Brown, a student at Abingdon school. He lives in Remenham and is going to work with us as 
part of the Community section of the Duke of Edinburgh Award. Connor will be contacting 
residents/businesses but in the meantime do send any information you have. We have just 
added a gallery page under the history tab and have put up our first contribution of old 
pictures (thank you Madeline Duffy!).

The more we have on the site the better but you will appreciate that views expressed are not 
our own and we refer you to the website policies tab. Please let us know of any concerns you 
may have. We reserve the right to exclude anything which we may consider inappropriate. 

 The Remenham Website Team, email: hello@remenhamparish.org.uk
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Remenham Parish Hall
Normal hire charge:  £16.00 per hour (min. two hour booking).

Commercial hiring charges are by negotiation.

The charges include the use of tables and all kitchen equipment except the crockery and 
cutlery which attract an additional fee depending on requirements.  Local residents may hire 

the tables, chairs, etc for use at their own homes.

For further information and bookings
please contact 

Mrs Pat Sly, 01491 577925, patsly@tinyworld.co.uk or 
parishhall@remenhamparish.org.uk

NEW 

Absolute Beginners Yoga 
Henley Cricket Club Pavilion 

Thursdays 9.30 – 11.00am 

Six week course starts 24th September - £48 

All ages, men & women, fit or unfit welcome 

Please call Tina to book on 

07703190523 or email tina@yogahenley.co.uk 
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Gracious Services 

for that personal touch 
 
 

MOWING 
FENCING 

GARDEN MAINTENANCE 
PLANTING 

LANDSCAPING 
ONE OFFS OR REGULAR VISITS 

HEDGE CUTTING 
LAWN MAINTENANCE 

 
 

For a free quote or an enquiry, please call 
 

Peter Grace, Remenham Hill 
 

01491 579101 or 07890 185369 

 C WELLS 
HOUSE CLEARANCE SERVICE 

 
Furniture, China, Bric-a-Brac 

purchased.  Complete houses, sheds, 
garages cleared.  Rubbish removed.  

Houses left tidy. 
Telephone:  01491 577198 

Foot Health Practitioner
Foot Health care in your own home

Patricia Spender MCFHP MAFHP

Mobile: 07733 320702 Tel: 0118 984 1132
email: pat.spender@gmail.com

Corns, callus, ingrown toenails, 
Specialised nail trimming,

Care of the Diabetic high risk foot,
skin and nail conditions.

 Oscar Sly  
Landscapes 

  
  Garden Design 

    Paving 
    Fencing 
    Brickwork 

       
Turfing 
Block Paving 
Water Features 

 De      Decking 
 

For free consultation and quotation 
Tel: 07930 376543  or 0118 9403818 
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FLOWER POT  
HOTEL 

Traditional Ales, good food and 
comfortable accommodation in 

peaceful surroundings close to the 
River Thames, two miles from Henley 

Bridge.  Ideal location for a fishing 
weekend or to enjoy the riverside and 

country walks 
≈≈≈≈ 

Brakspear’s Traditional Ales 
Morning Coffee, Bar Lunches 

Refurbished Lounge Bar 
Private Functions 

Refurbished Dining Room 
Garden, Landing Stage, Car Park 

Aston,  
Henley-on-Thames, 

Oxon RG9 3DG 
Tel:  01491 574721 

 

 
 

 
FOR A BEAUTIFUL GARDEN 

 
 
Choose from our wide range of quality garden 
services: design and landscaping, plants and 
maintenance.    We tailor-make our service for you.  

 
For a free, no-obligation visit and written estimate 

from RHS qualified staff,  
call 01844 279430 or  email 

info@brannfordsgardens.co.uk 
Full details at www.brannfordsgardens.co.uk 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Chiropodist 
 

Blanche Morrissey MChS 
Member of the Society of Chiropodists and 

Podiatrists 
HPC registered 

Visiting Practice and Surgery 
Telephone: 01628 527677  

Mobile: 07976 439088 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

AJE Chartered Accountants 
 

Accountancy, Tax and Advisory services for 
Private Individuals, Partnerships and Companies 

Small Business Specialist 
 

Alison J Evans BA ACA CTA 
Tel:  07761 788992 

a.evans@ajeaccountants.co.uk 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Quality precision engineering based 
locally in High Wycombe since 1989

Specialists in 3D machining
Tooling for:

•	 	Injection Moulding
•	 	Vacuum Forming
•	 	Blow Moulding 

Design and programing:
•	 	CAD/CAM

Bespoke projects to small batch production 
runs

We work alongside other industry specialists 
allowing us to offer complete engineering solution 

for your project.

www.wycombeengineering.co.uk
sales@wycombeengineering.co.uk

Tel: 01494 473519
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REMENHAM COUNTRY FAYRE
Saturday 5 September 2015

Produce Competition Classes and Entry Form
							       Please tick relevant box(es)

Class 1 – 7 Fruit and Vegetables
 A cup for the overall winner
Class 1	 -	 Misshapen Vegetable				    [      ]
Class 2 	 -	 Longest Runner Bean				    [      ]
Class 3	 -	 5 Tomatoes					     [      ]
Class 4	 -	 3 Dessert Apples					     [      ]
Class 5	 -	 3 Cooking Apples					    [      ]
Class 6 	 -	 3 Onions					     [      ]
Class 7	 -	 5 Raspberries					     [      ]

Class 8 – 10 Flower and Hedgerow
A cup for the overall winner
Class 8	 -	 Floral Display with a red, white and blue theme 	 [      ]
	 	 	 maximum height and width including vase 18”
Class 9	 -	 Best single cut flower bloom	 	 	 [      ]
Class 10	 -	 Hedgerow display in a basket – maximum 18” square	[      ]

Class 11 - Cookery
Class 11	 -	 1940’s Home made tea tray with one round of sandwiches,
	 	 	 a fairy cake and a scone for one person	 	 [      ]

Class 12 – Children’s colouring competition 	 			   [      ]
There will be a children’s colouring competition on the day with a cup for the best entry.

Name …………………………………………………………..........................................................................

Address ……………………………………………………….........................................................................

…………………………………………………………………............................................................................

Tel:  ………………………………………................................................................................................

ALL EXHIBITS (WITH ENTRY FORMS)TO BE IN PLACE READY FOR JUDGING AT 2.30PM PLEASE


